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Subject:   Online Free and Reduced Price Eligibility Systems 

 

In accordance with the Child Nutrition and WIC Reauthorization Act of 2004 (P.L. 108-265), FNS 

encourages SFAs to make electronic applications available and accept applications electronically.     
 

SFAs that use an online application, a scanned application format or an electronic application system 

that approves the Application for Free and Reduced Price School Meals must get approval from this 

office on an annual basis to use the software program/form prior to activating it on the district’s 

web site. 
 

• The Application for Free and Reduced Price School Meals, Frequently Asked Questions 

(formerly, Letter to Parent) and the How to Apply for Free and Reduced Price School Meals 

instructions must include the same sections and language as the state format. 

• A hard copy must be available to parents that do not or cannot complete the application 

electronically. 

• The current USDA nondiscrimination statement must be included in the instructions. 

• The system must include a question or data field to indicate a child’s migrant, runaway, foster, 

or homeless status.  

• The system may ask for a student identification number or a child’s birth date. However, the 

household must be informed that these data fields are not required by NSLP, SBP, or SMP. 

Since the additional information is not required for a child’s certification of eligibility for free 

or reduced price meals, the applicant must still be able to advance through and submit the 

application without completing those fields.  
 

Email the request, along with a copy of the 2019-2020 Household Application for Free and Reduced 

Price School Meals, Frequently Asked Questions and the How to Apply for Free and Reduced Price 

School Meals instructions to Jackie Bricker at Jacqueline.Bricker@ag.nj.gov.   
  
State Agency approval of an online meal application or electronic application system only approves the 

content of the application for compliance with USDA language and content requirements.  It is not an 

approval of the system functionality for program benefit eligibility nor for necessary NJDA or USDA 

reporting requirements.  
 

Questions may be directed to Jackie Bricker at 609-984-0692.   
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